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Dear staff, parents and carers, 
 
During carpet removal in a deputy principal's office at Mudgee High School on Wednesday, 7 
August 2024, the school’s general assistant discovered vinyl tiles suspected of containing 
asbestos that were not listed in the school’s asbestos register. 
 
As a precaution, work was stopped on the same day and access to the room was restricted. 
 
The deputy principals were able to use a second office within Building D. 
 
There were no disruptions to school operations. 
 
An independent hygienist visited the school on 8 August 2024 to test the tiles for asbestos-
containing materials.  
 
Test results confirmed that the tiles did not contain asbestos, and the hygienist issued a 
clearance certificate on 16 August. 
 
The health and wellbeing of students, staff and the local community is our highest priority.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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